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From the Principal

Thiele Primary School Newsletter
Week 7, Term 2

2023

Dear Parents/Carers, 

At the end of last term our Reception to Year 6 students completed

the National Bully Survey and this year our Year 2 to Year 6 students

also completed the Cyber Bully Survey. These surveys provide us

with valuable information about student wellbeing and use of

electronic devices. The results from the survey this year has provided

us with the following information:-

27% of both R-3 and Yr 4-6 students reported that they play online

games when their parents think they are asleep. This is concerning

when our students, your children, are reporting that over 80% of

online bullying is occurring at home, and only 13% of these students

knew the people that were cyber bullying them. Fortunately, a third

of these students told their parents that this was occurring or blocked

the bully.

Please help us protect our students from online cyber bullying by

always supervising them whilst online, ensure that they keep devices

out of their bedrooms and do not provide any personal information

about themselves to people online. Encourage your child to block

and report all incidents of cyber bullying.

Kind regards, 

Sharon Willoughby
Principal

R-Y3 Y4-Y6 Student responses

14% 55% Have mobile phones

65% 48% Play on devices 7 days or more

64% 72% Play games online

70% 77% Are allowed to play their devices in their bedrooms

87% 86% Have been bullied online

41% 89% Of online bullying has occurred at home

64% 41%
Feel that they need to learn more about how to

protect themselves from cyber bullying

40% 30%
Feel that their parents need to learn more about how

to protect them online



On Wednesday evening of Week 5 we celebrated Campus Instrumental Music Night. The

evening was a great success, providing very supportive audiences to our talented instrumental

students from Nativity, Thiele and Pilgrim, and their wonderful instrumental teachers.

There were performances from flute, recorder, piano, guitar, violin and voice students who are

taking lessons with our Campus Instrumental staff – Jo Jeffery, Alison Hansen, Jan Booth, Peter

Morey, Greg Jones and myself.

Performing Arts Captains Isabelle James and Alanah Johnston and tech crew Chloe Cecchin and

Joshua Whitting also contributed to the night, along with Scott Baldock in the tech booth. Sharon

Willoughby, Andrew Edmonson and Melinda James also attended as representatives from each

school’s leadership team.

Our congratulations to all the Instrumental students who performed, and our sincere thanks to the

parents, students and staff who made this evening possible.

Ally Cunningham
Performing Arts Coordinator

Aberfoyle Park Primary Schools Campus

Nativity - Pilgrim - Thiele

Campus News
CAMPUS INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC NIGHT

ASSEMBLY SCHEDULE TERM 2 - 2:20pm FRIDAYS IN THE PAC

·Week 8 – hosted by T1
·Week 9 – Tuesday June 27th - Smoking Ceremony in front of the flagpoles



Thiele Events

Students and staff are looking forward to working
with Simon to create an Acknowledgement of Country
for Thiele. 

The Year 5 and Year 6 boys and girls are training to
prepare for their knockout soccer games on Friday June
16th at East Torrens PS. The boys are looking forward
to playing two weeks later at Thiele Primary School. 



Smoking

Thiele News

We thank Devon Clothing for their support of Campus in

supplying our uniforms for the past five years. Their tenure

concludes at the end of Term 3, 30th September 2023. 

Please note that the Uniform Shop located on the school

grounds will close at the end of Week 1, Term 3, however

uniform purchases will still be available online or at Devon

Clothing Edwardstown.

From today until stock sells out, all specific uniform for

Nativity, Pilgrim and Thiele Schools has been reduced by

50% off the retail price. The discount applies only to current

stock, no further orders for future stock deliveries can be

accepted, so please hurry before stock sells out.

We will welcome our new supplier, Belgravia Apparel who

will commence on 1st October 2023. There will still be an

onsite shop from the beginning of Term 4. Information

regarding uniform supplies for Term 4 2023 and onwards will

be distributed later in the year.

UNIFORM UPDATE

We have updated the Dress

Code Policy and Mobile Phone

and Personal Device Policy for

Thiele Primary School. Please

click here to view. We appreciate

your continued compliance with

these policies. 

UPDATED POLICIES

CEREMONY

 W E D N E S D A Y
2 8 T H  J U N E

2 P M

https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/policies/


Pedal Prix News

PEDAL PRIX CAMPUS TORNADOES
Round 3 of the series will run this weekend on Saturday 17th and Sunday 18th June at Victoria Park. Click here for more

information and live results. 




Thank you to the sponsors of our Pedal Prix Team:-

Go Sunny Solar:- mention Campus Tornadoes Pedal Prix for a special price on solar

Air Diffusion:- mention Campus Tornadoes Pedal Prix to Bill Threadgold at Air Diffusion for any insulation or air conditioning needs

Scallywags Coffee:- enjoy a cup of coffee at Canberra Drive, Aberfoyle Park 

NJD Book Keeping, Jayco, Ryco, Real Good Design, Diverse Water Solutions, Snap Printing Lonsdale.

TEAM MEMBERS: 
Annabel L
Joshua B
Isaac P
Rachel M
Nathaniel M
William L
Caitlin L
Thomas B
Evie J
Abigail B
Timothy N
Tobias T

CAMPUS TORNADOES 2023

Elijah C
Cameron L
Samuel L
Thomas D
Tobi P
Josh M
Jesse N
Elijah M
Jake H
Matti K
Aiden S

Aston S
Josiah Z
Austin B
Zoe M
Ainsley D
Elijah P
Fynnley J
Lindsey N
Jai M
Olyvia L
Jacob L

https://ahpvss.com/race/adelaide-race-1/


This year marks 20 years of the Premier's Reading

Challenge! Students have an opportunity to receive a

special 20th anniversary certificate, on top of their

normal PRC award "IF" they read 20 books, instead of

the normal 12. Please encourage your child to read as

much as they can and record the books so that we

can hopefully have all of our Thiele students achieve

this wonderful award. Click here for more

information. 

PREMIERS READING CHALLENGE

SUN SMART SCHOOL
Hats are compulsory in Terms 1, 3 and 4. All students are required to wear a wide brimmed or
legionnaires hat. Students who do not have a wide brimmed or legionnaires hat will be required to
follow our “No Hat, No Play” policy. If students are not wearing their hat during recess and lunch, they
are to sit in the area near the Coorong building. Hats and beanies are not to be worn in classrooms.

CAMPUS UNIFORM SHOP 
School uniforms can be purchased on site at the Campus Uniform Shop. Please enter via the Campus
Library. Monday 2.30pm - 3.30pm; Wednesday 8.30am - 9.30am; Friday 8.30am - 9.30am. Click here
for more information. The second-hand uniform shop is open Thursday morning's from 8:45am. The
shop is located next to the Junior Primary Science room in the Heysen Building.

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM SHOP
Thiele's Second-hand Uniform Shop is open Thursday mornings from 8:45am. The shop is located
next to the Junior Primary Science room in the Heysen Building. Cash payments are preferred please.

CAMPUS KIDS PLAY CAFE
Campus Kids Play Café will reopen on Friday 3rd February 2023 in the Geoff Simpson Hall. In 2023
Play Café will only be open Fridays. Come along and meet Lois, enjoy a cappuccino or fresh brewed
tea with some delicious morning tea. We welcome parents/carers within our three schools, along
with their friends, family and community members.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE
We are seeking new members for our fundraising committee. If you are interested in joining the
committee, please email dl.1664.info@schools.sa.edu.au. Committee members assist with local
donations, festive stalls and raffle prize organisation.

THE CAMPUS WAY
Respect others | Respect yourself | Respect our place | Sitting while eating | Walking on pavers 

Keeping out of garden areas | Courtyard/grass area is a quiet play space | No hat, No play 
Being a Nude Food Dude and bringing litter free lunch

https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/parents-families/
https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/parents-families/


FOR MORE VISIT: thieleps.sa.edu.au

2023 Thiele Planner

Click here for Terms 3-4

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100076380878376
https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/calendar/
http://thieleps.sa.edu.au/
https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/calendar/


Sporting Opportunities

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1066793?eid=1066793


High School Opportunities

http://www.aphs.sa.edu.au/


Parents and carers of children and young people with disability are invited to a parent forum on

Monday 19th June 2023.

The department conducts regular forums with parents and carers of children with disability.

The next FREE parent forum is on Monday 19 June 2023 (week 8, term 2).

The forum will provide an opportunity for parents and carers to hear about the Special Options

process and managing transition changes.

When: Monday 19 June 2023

Time: 10.00am to 2.00pm

Venue: 72a Marlborough St, Henley Beach

For more information click here. For bookings, please click here. 

Community Opportunities
PARENT FORUM - MONDAY 19TH JUNE

http://deafconnect.org.au/courses/introduction-to-auslan-1
http://web.seru.sa.edu.au/parent-forum/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/parent-forum-19-june-2023-registration-645097533087


Holiday Activities

As we get ready to welcome winter there is an exciting opportunity to participate in cubby
building in Belair National Park in the hands of experienced educators providing real-world
STEM challenges amid the natural surroundings of the Park. This activity is suitable for early
years through to Year 6, incorporating team-based activities, designing, building and
problem-solving using natural materials.  This unique experience will ignite curiosity and
foster cooperation and resilience while emphasising sustainable practices. Spaces are limited. 

BOOK NOWBOOK NOW

Belair National ParkBelair National ParkBelair National Park
cubby buildingcubby buildingcubby building

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnatureplaysa.us16.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Ddb7e1eb428899de636473cebd%26id%3Db5f22410d3%26e%3D7eae374087&data=05%7C01%7Csharon.willoughby236%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Ccca061ce31dc44ef4b4508db5cdd7f34%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638205878625153637%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uXInvRtIRJOuVnVejr%2BRzoKpTWQHzrc2RbirM4PYRvI%3D&reserved=0

